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22nd December 2022 

Dear Parents/carers,  
 
Scripture of the week  
 

“Now may the Lord of peace himself give you peace at all times and in every way.  
The Lord be with all of you.” (Thessalonians 3:16) 

 
Advent Liturgies  
It has been both a joy and a pleasure to welcome so many of our families back into school 
this year.  It has been fabulous to have our children sharing their musical talents and readings 
with you centred on the birth of Jesus.  We all look forward to welcoming you back in again 
next term to celebrate again with your children.  
 
Christmas Parties  
These have been a great hit this week, the children have all had a wonderful time.  A huge 
Thank you goes out to all the staff for enabling our pupils to have so much Christmas fun.   
 
PTFA  
Thank you to our PTFA for sending in a present bag for every child in school.  They were all 
sent home on Wednesday and Thursday this week.  It obviously took a long time to sort all 
the bags out for every class and we really appreciate all their support and donations for our 
pupils.  
 
Annual Children’s nativity procession  
Father Martin is encouraging all families to join with St John Vianney Parish at the Church of 
the Holy Spirit at 4pm on Friday 23rd December to take part in a community religious 
celebration in church. Everyone is encouraged to meet at the Church of the Holy Nativity to 
take part in a joint service and celebration hosted at The Church of the Holy Spirit.  It is a 
chance for both parishes to come together and celebrate Christmas in church together.   
 
School Shoes 
I really appreciate your help and support around uniform compliance and we have worked 
hard to reduce the cost of buying all branded goods.  However, a number of the older 
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children have started to wear expensive trainers to school.  When asked why, they have said 
that parents think that the new poverty proofing school uniform policy allows for this.  To be 
clear that whilst it says plain black shoes/trainers that does not mean black and white ‘All-
stars’, white trainers or multi coloured football trainers or any other sort of expensive 
coloured trim trainers.  If there is an issue around financing black school shoes then please do 
not hesitate to contact school office and I will approach the church’s SVP group to help out 
financially.  
 
Almost new uniforms 
There are still a large number of spare uniforms in school, please let us know if you would like 
any bagged up and sent home with your child.  It would be a shame for them to be sat here if 
they could be of any use – we would be delighted to give them all away.  You can send a 
confidential email to the office or speak in confidence to Mrs McDine, Mrs Thorpe or Mrs 
Meldrum at any time.    
 
Car parking  
Residents on Ashdale Crescent are again raising concerns about parental behaviour at drop 
off and collection time.  Parents have parked in front of drive ways and are reportedly being 
abusive to residents.  I would urge all of our parents and carers to be understanding and 
supportive of our local community and consider where they park.  Father Martin has again 
offered the church carpark free to anyone who wants to use it and walk over to school. 
Residents have been advised that they should contact the police directly reporting any 
incidents and giving registration numbers.   
 
Reception Starters  
https://www.newcastle.gov.uk/services/schools-learning-and-childcare/apply-school-
place/applying-reception-places  Please be aware that the closing date for school starter 
applications is 15th January 2023.  It is always best to use the above link and then you will 
have a secure log of your application process.  
 
Reception  
17th Jan 2023, 18th Jan 2023 and 19th Jan 2023.  Cooking with parents or grandparents.  
Please sign up for your slot outside the reception classroom.  Mrs Duffy will be sending a 
letter out nearer the time.  
 
Staff leaving 
We would like to wish Mrs Watson, in Year 2, a fond farewell as she leaves us to start a new 
job in Durham.  We appreciate all of her hard work and support of her children and know 
that she will be missed.   
 
Mrs Thornton, has decided to retire, after many long and happy years working at St John 
Vianney.  I know many of you will wish her well and I am sure she will go on to enjoy many 
happy holidays visiting family.   
 
Online safety  
As many of our children will be given electronic devices this Christmas, here are some tips for 
parents to help you keep your child safe online.  
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Fundraising 
Over the last few weeks, various groups in school have been fundraising for different 
charities.  As normal we have always offered parents the online link to ensure that parents 
only are able to donate what they can, however over the last few weeks some additional 
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fund raising has gone on.  I am so appreciative of all the support you encourage your children 
to make – however big or small.  
 

• School Council have made £160.24 by selling the Christmas Tree tags to go on our 
school tree 

• Year 6 Faith in Action selling Christmas Cards for the People’s Kitchen have raised 
£130 to fund Christmas meals and the purchase of gloves and scarves  

• Whole school children in need PENNIES ON THE TEDDY organised by the Year 6 Faith 
in Action pupils raised £171.85  

• Cafod – walk the world – Approx £50.00 (There are still donations coming in so we will 
come back to you with a final total) 

 
Christmas holidays  
A quick reminder that school finishes at the end of the school day on Thursday 22nd 
December 2022 and then re-opens after the holidays on Monday 9th January 2023 at 8:45am.  
 
And finally… 
The Governors and I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the parents/carers and 
their families for all the good wishes which have been extended to staff over the last 
fortnight.  
 
I would like to wish you all a very peaceful and happy Christmas, staff as always will continue 
to keep all our families in our prayers at this time of year.  
 
Best wishes,  
 
A D Thorpe 

 
Mrs A D Thorpe 
Headteacher  
 


